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Hello Ladies -  

Christmas is behind us - and what a wonderful season it was.  The  

Women of the Auxiliary stuffed sacks full of goodies, toured the ARC 
and the store next door, gave away Angels, rang kettle bells, distributed 

gifts and sent out over  300 Christmas 
Cards.  And that was just November 
and December!   We regrouped in 
February for a general meeting at the 
fabulous home of Lisa Troutt, with 
Ginger and Dixey dawning tiaras and 
pearls and Major Michele delivering 
an important and heart-felt message 

on human trafficking. 
 

We are looking forward to a good old work session on March 3 when  
we  pack Camper Care Kits for the kids in our summer programs. And 
the  Grant Selection Committee will get down to business visiting all of 
the Salvation Army Centers to learn about their wishes and needs for 
the grant money from the proceeds of the Fashion Show & Luncheon.  
All the committees are working diligently to make the 2015 Fashion 

Show a must-attend event on May 4.  And remember, The WEARhouse 
Sale at the Christmas & Disaster Center May 7, 8 & 9 is your last 

chance to shop for your  very own Fashions for Fractions!                  
 

We’ve prayed for healing and wept at the passing of members and loved 
ones, and said hello and welcome aboard to quite a few new ladies, 

through membership and committees.   
 

“And whatever you do in word or deed, do 
all in the name of the Lord Jesus, giving 
thanks through Him to God the Father.”  

Colossians 3:17 

 

June 2 will be here before 
we know it, and we will once 
again gather at Arlington 
Hall to award the grants and 
celebrate this amazingly 

successful year. 

 

 

    God is Love 
We often ask ourselves what we can do to serve God in our  ordinary day-to-day lives.  Take a moment to think about 
your typical day.  Up early to get you and the kids ready for work or school,  going to meetings or luncheons, soccer  
practice or piano lessons, the grocery store, dry cleaners or doctors office, fulfilling obligations from volunteer activities, 

mundane tasks, dinner plans and end of the day rituals. 
 

Think of the people you encounter on a typical day.  Co-workers, teachers, friends, loved ones, acquaintances, strangers, store clerks, and the  
lady who stole your parking space! 
 
We might offer up a little prayer during the day, praising God for creating such a beautiful day, thanking Him for the green lights when you are  
running late, sending blessings to the homeless vet standing on the corner, saying a prayer when you hear an ambulance. 

 

But service to God does not necessarily require anything remarkable. To always be an example of God’s love to others — that is serving God.. Be 

kind, be charitable, be understanding, be friendly, be patient, be a good friend, a good listener.  I think that kind of well-lived life is a great service to 

God.  I see this every day at The Salvation Army, through members of the Women’s Auxiliary, and in the many volunteers who serve.  Thank you 

for being God’s love in action! 

     “Whoever does not love does not know God,  

     because God is love. “     1 John 4:8  

 
 

  Major Michele Matthews 

Betsy Chambers 

President 



 

 

Welcome to our          

newest members 

Allison Brodnax 

Fran Cashen 

Celia Coon 

Linda Davis 

Debbie Francis 

Debbie Ingram 

Karen Key 

Lolette May 

 

Carol Murphy 

Joan Richardson 

Denise Ringer 

Janna Schick 

Karen Settle 

Carole Steele 

Audrey Stewart 

Jean Swanson 

Kay Weeks 

Natalie Westbrook 

 
    Our Auxiliary had a very successful 

Angel Tree campaign at NorthPark.  We 

had 57 volunteers who put in 207 volunteer 

hours.  Serving with the Angel Tree makes 

Christmas very special and we all have   

stories to tell.  The first year that I     

volunteered,  a young girl came up and was 

spending some time looking at all of the Angels.  When I 

asked if she needed any help, she said that she was just 

remembering when she was a recipient from the Angel 

Tree and how much she had appreciated the gifts that  

she received.  She had just gotten her first job and was  

so excited that now she would be able to buy gifts for an  

Angel.  Well, my heart melted.   

I love it when parents come and bring their children to 

choose an Angel.  They look for an Angel or two who are 

the same ages as their children and the children are able 

to relate and help choose the gifts – usually a “need” and   

a “want.”  With each Angel chosen, a child is blessed. 
     
Thanks to all who volunteered. 

Cindy Cummings, Chair 

Special 

Thanks !   
To all of our wonderful 

volunteers who came out to 

help stuff Santa Sacks  
with toys and candy,     

essential goods and a 

Christmas story book.  And 

thanks also to those who 

sponsored a Santa Sack 
through the purchase of 

Christmas Cards or a    

donation. We raised over 

$7,600 because of your 

generosity. 

TUESDAY, MARCH 3, 2015 
CHRISTMAS & DISASTER CENTER 

9216 Harry Hines * 10:30 AM 

WORK PROJECT:  Pack Camper Care Kits  for  children in our 
summer programs immediately  following the meeting 

 

Hear the latest details on the upcoming Fashion Show 
& Luncheon, and the Membership Coffee. Stay       

after the meeting to help stuff  goody bags for the    
children who will attend our summer day camp        

programs throughout the Metroplex.  

  

   Chaplain’s Corner 
 

 

Mid-February is the perfect time to share the gift of 

love. As these verses in  scripture tell us, 
 

“Above all, love each other deeply, because love covers  a 
multitude of sins.  Offer hospitality to one another without 

grumbling .  Each of us should use  whatever gift he has   
received to serve others, faithfully administering God’s 

grace in its various forms.”                                                         
     I Peter 4:8-10 

 

We are fortunate to be a part of The Salvation Army 

Women’s Auxiliary, where every day we have the         

opportunity to reach out in love to those in need. 

       

        Carolyn Miller, Co-Chaplain 

The bells were ringing the weekend of 

December 12th and 13th at NorthPark!  

The Salvation Army Women’s Auxiliary 

had twenty-three members manning the 

kettles!   We had  husbands, children and 

grandchildren assisting us. What a joy it 

was to see so many young children shopping with their 

parents who stopped to put their money into the kettle!  

We can truly say that this was the highlight of the 

Christmas season and we look forward to making it a  

yearly event!   

-Gretchen Coben and Karen Stephenson 



 

 

How you can help: 

ß Volunteer to sort and size clothing and shoes at the Christmas & Disaster Center every Tuesday and 

Thursday through the end of March.  Hours are 10:00 AM - 3:00 PM 

ß Drop off your gently worn clothing and accessories at the Christmas & Disaster Center on Tuesday or 

Thursday, or at TOOTSIES  any time and receive a $25 Gift Card  

ß Volunteer to help with set up the day before the Fashion Show (May 3) at Brook Hollow Golf Club 

ß Volunteer to work at the WEARhouse sale on May 6 for set up and May 7, 8 & 9 from 10 AM to 12:30 PM 

or 12:30 to 3:00 PM - lunch will be provided! 

Call the Fashion Show Hotline at 214-637-8256 to get connected! 

Together is Better 

(Back Row) Debbie Hayhurst, Jan Pickens, Libby Hunt, 

Betsy Chambers, Dixey Arterburn, Ginger Sager, and 

Margaret Hancock, (Seated) Lissie McCullough, Marilyn 

Augur and Sharon McCullough at the Announcement   

Party at the home of Jan Pickens. Event Chairs 
 Dixey Arterburn and Ginger Sager 

 

Honorary Chairs 
Marilyn Augur, Margaret Hancock,  

Elizabeth Taylor and Ann Hardaway,  

Sharon McCullough, Libby Hunt, Debbie Hayhurst, 

Terry McCullough and  

Lissie McCullough 

Underwriting Chair 
Carol Huckin 

 

Chic Boutique 
 

Save the Date! 

Monday, May 4 

Brook Hollow Golf Club 

Dixey and Ginger giving hints of a theme at 

the February 3 General Meeting. 



 

 

    www.sawadallas.org 

PO Box 36026 

Dallas, Texas 75235 

Phone: 214-637-8122 

Fax: 214-879-0706 
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aŀǊŎƘ о -   DŜƴŜǊŀƭ aŜŜǝƴƎκtŀŎƪ 5ŀȅ /ŀƳǇ Yƛǘǎ 
/ƘǊƛǎǘƳŀǎ ϧ 5ƛǎŀǎǘŜǊ /ŜƴǘŜǊ                        млΥол !a 
 

aŀǊŎƘ мф - 9ȄŜŎǳǝǾŜ /ƻƳƳƛǧŜŜ aŜŜǝƴƎ 
/ƘǊƛǎǘƳŀǎ ϧ 5ƛǎŀǎǘŜǊ /ŜƴǘŜǊ                          фΥол !a 
 

aŀǊŎƘ мф - DǊŀƴǘ {ŜƭŜŎǝƻƴ /ƻƳƳƛǧŜŜ aŜŜǝƴƎ 
/ƘǊƛǎǘƳŀǎ ϧ 5ƛǎŀǎǘŜǊ /ŜƴǘŜǊ                        млΥол !a 
 

!ǇǊƛƭ т - DŜƴŜǊŀƭ aŜŜǝƴƎκaŜƳōŜǊǎƘƛǇ /ƻũŜŜ 
оомм 5ǊŜȄŜƭ 5ǊƛǾŜ    CŜƭƭƻǿǎƘƛǇ                   млΥлл !a 
                                   DŜƴŜǊŀƭ aŜŜǝƴƎ    млΥол !a 

 
 

aŀȅ о - CŀǎƘƛƻƴ {Ƙƻǿ {Ŝǘ-¦Ǉ                               ¢.5 
.Ǌƻƻƪ Iƻƭƭƻǿ DƻƭŦ /ƭǳō 
 

aŀȅ п - CŀǎƘƛƻƴ {Ƙƻǿ ϧ [ǳƴŎƘŜƻƴ             млΥлл !a 
.Ǌƻƻƪ Iƻƭƭƻǿ DƻƭŦ  /ƭǳō 

 

aŀȅ т-у-ф - ²9!wƘƻǳǎŜ {ŀƭŜ      млΥлл !a - оΥлл ta 
/ƘǊƛǎǘƳŀǎ ϧ 5ƛǎŀǎǘŜǊ /ŜƴǘŜǊ 

 

WǳƴŜ н - DŜƴŜǊŀƭ aŜŜǝƴƎκDǊŀƴǘǎ !ǿŀǊŘŜŘκbŜǿ 
hŶŎŜǊ Lƴǎǘŀƭƭŀǝƻƴ 
!ǊƭƛƴƎǘƻƴ Iŀƭƭ Ϫ [ŜŜ tŀǊƪ                              млΥол !a 

                                                                                    Lunch Optional 

Changes to the 2014 - 15 Yearbook have 

been attached to this newsletter 

Special Notice:   
In lieu of the annual 

 Spring  Fling Event  
The Women’s Auxiliary will sponsor a trip to the  

Rory Meyers Children’s Adventure Garden at the 
Dallas Arboretum for the kids in our Centers. 

General Meeting 

Tuesday, March 3 - 10:30 AM 

Stay to Pack 

Camper Care Kits  
For the Children in our summer programs 

Christmas & Disaster Center 

9216 Harry Hines  Blvd  *  Dallas  *  75235 

Please bring to the March meeting:   

¶ 1 dozen filled plastic  Easter eggs for Corps 
Easter Celebrations 

¶ New/gently used designer                          
clothing/accessories for the Runway Collection 

and Chic Boutique 


